


 

CELEBRATIONS OF EUCHARIST: 
Thursday & Friday 8:00 a.m. 
Saturday:  5:00 p.m. 
Sunday:  9:00 a.m. 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 
Friday:  7:30 - 7:55 a.m. 
Saturday: 4:00 - 4:45 p.m. 
Other times by appointment or special scheduling. 
 

OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday - Thursday 9:00 a.m. -   4:00 p.m. 
Friday   9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 
 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Monday by 9:00 a.m. 
 

PARISH REGISTRATION: 
We warmly welcome new parishioners and request that 
they register by calling the parish office. 
 

BAPTISM: 
All parents are required to attend a Baptism Preparation 
Class prior to their child’s baptism. Please call the parish 
office to register. 
 

MARRIAGE: 
Couples should contact the parish office as soon as 
possible after their engagement is announced. The 
preferred preparation period is 12 months. You must be a 
registered parishioner before setting a wedding date. 
 

�Ë HANDICAPPED ACCESSIBLE 

Welcome to the Church of St. John the Baptist, Dayton  

 24 Mon. 4:30 p.m. For the People 
   10:00 p.m. Joyce Loftus † 
 25 Tue.  10:00 a.m. Florence Perrault † 
 26 Wed.  No Mass 
 27 Thu.  No Mass 
 28 Fri.  No Mass 
 29 Sat. 5:00 p.m. Yvonne Bach † 
 30 Sun. 9:00 a.m. For the Parishioners of  
     St. John the Baptist 

Next Weekend - December 29 and 30 
 

5:00 P.M. 
 

Ushers: Karmina Calva 
 Marilyn Nordine 
Reader: Dan Calva 
Servers: Thomas Bouley 
 Dan Fodstad-Bouley 
Communion Ministers: Kelly Slavik 
 Sheila Long, Cheri McCann 
   

9:00 A.M. 
 

Ushers: Bill and Mary Murphy 
Reader: Jim Penick 
Servers: Owen Wheeler 
 Sydney and Mason Reining 
Communion Ministers: Sharon Brenny 
 Denise Munter, Donna Lefebvre 

A reminder to all Liturgical Ministers  
to please check your schedules carefully and  

if you are unable to make your scheduled Mass  
time, please find a replacement. Thank you. 

 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 

Sunday: Mi 5:1-4a; Ps 80:2-3, 15-16, 18-19; Heb 10:5-10; Lk 1:39-45 
Monday: 2 Sm 7:1-5, 8b-12, 14a, 16; Ps 89:2-5, 27, 29; Lk 1:67-79 
Tuesday: Vigil: Is 62:1-5; Ps 89:4-5, 16-17, 27, 29; Acts 13:16-
 17, 22-25; Mt 1:1-25 
 Night: Is 9:1-6; Ps 96:1-3, 11-13; Ti 2:11-14; Lk 2:1-14 
 Dawn: Is 62:11-12; Ps 97:1, 6, 11-12; Ti 3:4-7; Lk 2:15-20 
 Day: Is 52:7-10; Ps 98:1-6; Heb 1:1-6; Jn 1:1-18 
Wednesday: Acts 6:8-10; 7:54-59; Ps 31:3cd-4, 6, 8ab, 16bc, 17;  
 Mt 10:17-22 
Thursday: 1 Jn 1:1-4; Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12; Jn 20:1a, 2-8 
Friday: 1 Jn 1:5–2:2; Ps 124:2-5, 7b-8; Mt 2:13-18 
Saturday: 1 Jn 2:3-11; Ps 96:1-3, 5b-6; Lk 2:22-35 
Next Sunday: Sir 3:2-6, 12-14 or 1 Sm 1:20-22, 24-28; Ps 128:1-5 or  
 Ps 84:2-3, 5-6, 9-10; Col 3:12-21 or 1 Jn 3:1-2, 21-24;  
 Lk 2:41-52 
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TODAY’S READINGS 
 

First Reading — From Bethlehem-Ephrathah shall come forth for me one 
who is to be ruler in Israel (Micah 5:1-4a). 
Psalm — Lord, make us turn to you; let us see your face and we shall 
be saved (Psalm 80). 
Second Reading — We have been consecrated through the offering of the 
body of Christ once for all (Hebrews 10:5-10). 
Gospel — Blessed are you who believed that what was spoken by the 
Lord would be fulfilled (Luke 1:39-45). 

    

 A VOCATION VIEW 
The Alleluia verse speaks of Mary’s readiness to 

accept the will of God for her life. “I am the 
handmaid of the Lord. May it be done to me 

according to your word.” Are you open to God’s 
voice calling you to serve others? 
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December 23, 2018 

 

A Message from 

the Pastor 

 
Well it is finally here, or maybe for most, what? it is al-
ready the Fourth Sunday of Advent and in two days, it 
will be Christmas Day!!!!! Wow, this is always an excit-
ing and eventful time of the year. We all have our tradi-
tional practices, and the most important one is, of 
course, coming to celebrate together at Mass, Christ’s 
birth and the gift that he brings us at Christ’s Mass 
(Christmas). And typically later, we all gather for meals 
with family and friends and celebrate this wonderful 
occasion.   
But this year, it is different and special. In fact every 
year, it is different and special. For me and for all of us, 
it is different and special, because this is my first Christ-
mas with you. For some they have lost a loved one and 
there is an empty spot at the table and in their hearts.   
For others, they are given the gift of a new loved one, a 
new child to share the joy of Christmas with, or a new 
member of family as they invite their new son or daugh-
ter-in-law to their first Christmas with them. We all have 
different stories; we all are experiencing Christmas 
anew.    
The questions we all need to ask and keep a sharp eye 
open for are: What is Christ bringing me for Christmas 
this year? What makes this Christmas different and spe-
cial? Open your hearts to the power and the gift of 
Christmas!!!    
Merry Christmas to you and your family,  
Fr. Yanta   

CHILDREN'S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 

At St. John the Baptist we offer Children's Liturgy of the 
Word during our 9:00 a.m. Mass every Sunday during 
the school year. Children's Liturgy is best suited for chil-
dren between the ages of three and the first grade. After 
Mass has begun, but before the first reading, Father Yan-
ta will ask the children to come up for a blessing. Our 
Faith Formation director, Sarah Moylan, or another cate-
chist will then bring the children to the chapel for a les-
son on that Sunday's Gospel reading. Parents are always 
welcome to join us. We will return the children during 
the Presentation of the Gifts so that we can celebrate the 
Sacrament of the Eucharist with our entire faith commu-
nity. There is no need to register for Children's Liturgy, 
and guests are always welcome.  
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION BOARD 
 

This Thursday, December 27, is our Parish Council 
Christmas Party in the social hall at 6:00 p.m. The Reli-
gious Education Board members and a guest are invited 
to attend; no children for this event please. Please bring 
a potluck item to share.    

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 

RETREATS 

PRAY FOR THOSE IN RELIGIOUS  
FORMATION 
 

The Wright County Serrans invite you to join in praying 
for our local seminarians and those in religious formation: 
 

Deacon Andrew Zipp, Tyler Ferry, Josh Salonek and Ryan Sus-
tacek, St. Michael, St. Michael; Cullen Gallagher, Chris Yanta, 
Alexander Marquette and Lisa Northenscold, St. Timothy, Maple 
Lake; Christopher Vogel, Sts. Peter & Paul, Loretto; Morgan 
Backstrom, Victoria Backstom, RaeAnn Athman  and  Sr. 
Seraphine of the Heart of Jesus, St. Albert, Albertville; Samuel 
Gilbertson and Jonathon Hank, St. Thomas the Apostle, Corco-
ran; Andrew Scherber  and Alexander Rasset, St. Francis Xavier, 
Buffalo; Michael Sester, Jerek Scherber, Dain Scherber and John 
Sester, Mary Queen of Peace; Mitch Logeais and Morgan Four-
nier Church of St. Ignatius, Annandale; Sister Gianna Agnes 
Popp, St. Luke, Clearwater. Also Hannah Lisson, St. Luke's, 
Clearwater in NET Ministries and Kevin and Christy Hacken-
mueller and Luke Neitfeld, St. Michael, St. Michael and Zachary 
Sandquist, St. Boniface, St. Boniface, serving with FOCUS 
(Fellowship of Catholic University Students). 
   

“Walk with Me” Vocation Prayer: 
Loving God, we ask you to guide the men and women of this 
Archdiocese who are considering religious life and those al-
ready on their journey toward ordination or final vows. Bless 
them in their decisions. Strengthen them in their love for 
you and their desire to serve you in this special way. Hold 
them close to your heart, especially during difficult or trou-
bled times. Shower them with your love and fill them with 
courage and joy as they study and prepare themselves for 
your work. We pray for all on their journey to religious life. 
May they feel our loving and prayerful support. We ask this 
in the name of Jesus, your Son. Amen. 

 
 

 
Christ the King Retreat Center in Buffalo, Minnesota, is 
offering the following upcoming retreat opportunities. 
For more information or to register, please call 
763.682.1394 or visit kingshouse.com under events/ 
registration. The theme for each of these retreats is “Be 
Patient in Affliction” and will be presented by the King’s 
House Preaching Team. 
 

Men’s Silent Weekend Retreat on January 11 - 13, 
2019 or January 18 - 20, 2019. Suggested offering: 
$160 per person / $100 per person for students 
(includes $30 deposit to reserve a room). 
 

Women’s Silent Weekend Retreat on January 25 - 
27, 2019. Suggested offering: $160 per person / $100 
per person for students (includes $30 deposit to reserve 
a room). 



 
 

 
 

FOSTER FAMILIES NEEDED - Wright County has a 
pressing and continuous need for foster families. All chil-
dren need a safe home where people will nurture and 
respect them. Children enter foster care due to significant 
life factors, often including abuse or neglect. This is an 
extremely difficult time for children. They are struggling 
and need extra support. The overall goal of foster care is 
to provide children with a temporary, stable, and caring 
family setting until they are reunited with their family or 
until a permanency plan is established for them. Wright 
County is seeking compassionate people who live in 
Wright County and who are willing to welcome children 
into their home. If you would like more information about 
becoming a foster parent please contact Marisa Ferguson 
at 763.682.7484 or marisa.ferguson@co.wright.mn.us. 
Those interested in learning more about foster care are 
invited to attend one of the upcoming orientations on 
January 8, February 12, April 9 or May 14 from 6:30 - 
9:00 p.m. at the Wright County Law Enforcement Center 
located at 3800 Braddock Ave. NE, Buffalo, MN 55313 in 
room S2021A. 
 

HOLY HOUR FOR VOCATIONS - Tuesday, January 8, 
7:00 - 8:00 p.m., at Church of St. Patrick, Oak Grove. All 
people of the Archdiocese are invited to participate in 
the Holy Hours for Vocations, a program sponsored by 
the Archdiocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis. Each 
month, the Holy Hour for Vocations takes place at a dif-
ferent parish in the Archdiocese. Come spend an hour 
with Jesus each month to pray for an increase in voca-
tions to the priesthood, consecrated life and diaconate. 
For more information, please contact the Office of Voca-
tions at 651.962.6890 or visit 10000vocations.org. 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
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KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS . . . 
 

Leroy Bach, Rose Berg, Bena Bourgeois, Al 
Corrow, Jim Chouinard, Marie Corbin, John 
J. Dahlheimer, Sue Gill, Linda Hauan, Bob 
Huss, Margaret Kasper, Marion Lehn, Paul 

Morrisette, Arnold LeVasseur, Rick Marion, Doug and 
Beth McLaughlin, Terry McLean, Patrick and Mary Anne 
McNeil, Nikki Miller, Rita Miller, Bonnie Novack, Anné 
Otremba, Jodi Playle, Carole Plude, Jenni Ramsdell, Chris 
Rickart, Carol Rouillard, Katherine Schumacher, Billi Jo 
Weekley, Sandi Weekley, Mary Barnes and Darwin Kuehn 
(sister and brother of Darlene Lambrecht), Marlene 
Dawsey (friend of Kelly Slavik), Betty Dotseth, Jeff 
Dotseth, and Mary Scherber (friends of Kathy Bennett), 
Bart Hayft (son-in-law of Les & Paulette Orr), Arthur 
Hendricks (brother of Martha Killian), Robert Johnson 
(nephew of Mary Eull), Gregory Killian (son of Martha 
Killian), Dona Severson (sister of Earl Schulenburg), Sha-
ron Weiss (mother of Jake Moylan), and Rebecca Wirth 
(daughter of Martha Killian). 

 

Sunday, December 23 
 8:00 a.m. Additional Confession Time (till 8:30 a.m.)
  Coffee and Refreshments following Mass 
 12:00 p.m. Church Decorating for Christmas 
     

Monday, December 24 
  Parish Office Closed 
 4:30 p.m. Christmas Eve Mass 
 10:00 p.m. Christmas Eve Mass 

 

Tuesday, December 25 
  Merry Christmas! 
  Parish Office Closed 
 10:00 a.m. Christmas Mass  
 

Wednesday, December 26 
 12:30 p.m. C.R.O.S.S. Service Ministry (till 4:00 p.m.)     

Thursday, December 27 
  No 8:00 a.m. Mass 
 9:00 a.m. C.R.O.S.S. Service Ministry (till 12:00 p.m.) 
 6:00 p.m. Parish Council and Sub-Committees 
      Christmas Potluck, Social Hall  
       

Friday, December 28 
  No 8:00 a.m. Mass or Confessions 
  No Eucharistic Adoration 
 

Saturday, December 29 
  Coffee and Refreshments following Mass   

Sunday, December 30 
  Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph 
  Coffee and Refreshments following Mass 
  St. John’s distributes Communion at 
      Mercy Hospital 

The Fourth Sunday of Advent 

THE WEEK AT A GLANCE 

SCRIP NEWS 
 

Last Minute Gift Giving - Are you in 
need of a last minute gift or two? Stop by 
the Scrip table and check out Scrip gifts 

as a possibility. We carry gift cards for merchants that 
would make ideal gifts for almost anyone on your Christ-
mas list.  
 

Thank You to All our Supporters - We had an ex-
tremely profitable Holiday shopping season. Thank you to 
everyone who supported the Scrip Program for your Holi-
day shopping needs. Keep spreading the word to family 
and friends about our Scrip Program and earn profits to 
support the ministries or our parish. 
 

SCRIP isn’t just for the Holidays - We would like to 
remind you to purchase SCRIP on a regular basis for your 
weekly gas, grocery and household needs as well as for 
birthdays, weddings, anniversaries and other gift-giving 
occasions throughout the year.  
 

Scrip Sellers for Next Weekend: 
 

 Dec. 29  5:00 p.m. Steve and Kelly Slavik 
 30 9:00 a.m. Deb Sodman and Nancy Wheeler 

 



 

 
OFFERTORY • DECEMBER 16, 2018 

Adult Envelopes (74)    $ 3,099.00 
Automatic Withdrawal (12)  538.00 
Plate     585.00 
Children (4)  25.00 
Christmas Offering (1)     100.00 
TOTAL RECEIVED  $ 4,347.00 
 

Amount Needed Last Week  $   4,331.00 
Received Last Week  4,347.00 
Amount Needed to Date  103,944.00 
Amount Received to Date  89,518.00 
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STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 
 

“For behold, when the voice of your greeting 
came to my ears, the babe in my womb 
leaped for joy.”                        - Luke 1:44 
 

When you hear the scripture readings and 
Gospel reading each Sunday, do you “leap for joy?” If 
not, don’t blame the reader or priest, rather look inside 
yourself. Do you prepare for Mass each week or do you 
just show up and expect to be entertained? We are 
called to be active participants, not passive by-standers. 

 

ABUSE VICTIM’S SETTLEMENT DONATIONS 
 

To date we have received $2,680.00 in voluntary 
contributions towards the $4,000.00 pledge/payment 
made to the Archdiocesan Bankruptcy Abuse Victims 
Settlement Fund. Thank you to everyone who has 
contributed. If you haven’t given yet, we ask you to 
prayerfully consider a donation. 

HELP DECORATE THE CHURCH 
 

The Liturgical Environment Committee invites all parish-
ioners to help in decorating the church for Christmas. 
This year we will be decorating on Sunday, December 
23, beginning at 12:00 p.m. We need many hands to 
accomplish this task. Please set some time aside to help. 

CHRISTMAS PLANT MEMORIALS 
 

If you would like to have one or more of the Christmas 
Poinsettias which adorn the sanctuary for the Christmas 
Season as a memorial for a deceased loved one, please 
put your name and the name(s) of the ones being 
remembered in an envelope along with $10.00 for each 
plant and either drop it in the collection basket or mail it 
to the church. The deadline for having memorials in is 
today (Sunday, December 23). 

 

CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE:  

 

Invite your neighbors, friends and visit-
ing family to join us for Christmas Mass.
  

 Christmas Eve 4:30 p.m. 
  10:00 p.m. 
      Christmas Day 10:00 a.m. 

 

The 4:30 p.m. Mass will be a Children’s Mass. Beginning 
at approximately 4:15 p.m. the children will be leading 
the singing of familiar Christmas carols, perform the Na-
tivity Scene and there will be the Blessing of the Crib. 
Come early to participate. 
 

LITURGICAL ROLES FOR CHRISTMAS 
 

Christmas Eve - 4:30 P.M. 
 

Ushers: Bill and Mary Murphy 
Reader: Sheila Long  
Servers: Danny Moylan 
 Austin and Logan Crosby 
Communion Ministers: Bruce Bennett 
 Kathy Bennett 
 Kelly Slavik 
 

Christmas Eve - 10:00 P.M. 
 

Ushers: Rob and Barb Carnes 
Reader: Dan Lefebvre 
Servers: Owen Lefebvre 
 Deb Sodman 
 Seeking a Volunteer 
Communion Ministers: Alan Lefebvre 
 Donna Lefebvre 
 Dan Lefebvre   

Christmas Day - 10:00 A.M. 
 

Ushers: Dennis and Nancy Wheeler 
Reader: Jack Wheeler 
Servers: Owen Wheeler 
 Austin and Logan Crosby 
Extraordinary Ministers: Marilyn Nordine 
 Seeking 2 Volunteers 

 

COME, LET US ADORE HIM! 

 

A SPECIAL CHRISTMAS GIFT FOR YOU! 
 

We all want to be happy, but there is a single lie that is 
preventing billions of people from experiencing lasting 
happiness - and many don’t even realize it. 
 

When you come to Mass this Christmas, you’ll receive a 
copy of the book The Biggest Lie in the History of 
Christianity. This special gift from our parish will 
empower you to overcome the lie so that you can 
experience more happiness than you ever thought 
possible. Be sure and pick up your gift! 



RELEVANT RADIO 1330 AM Take your faith 
beyond Sunday and into the rest of the week with 
Relevant Radio! It’s Talk Radio for Catholic Life!  

HELP FOR HURTING MARRIAGES 
 

Retrouvaille helps couples put the pieces of their mar-
riages back together and rebuild loving relationships. 
Twin Cities Retrouvaille offers a program consisting of a 
weekend and six follow up sessions. The next program 
in the Twin Cities begins on February 8, 2019. Registra-
tion is required. Visit http://www.helpourmarriage.com 
or call 651.464.5855 to register or for more information. 
For many couples, Retrouvaille can be a life changing 
experience. 
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AUTOMATIC DEDUCTION FOR YOUR  
SUNDAY CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

We would like to remind those who will be going south 
for the winter months of the option of having automatic 
deduction for your Sunday stewardship commitment. 
This is a good way to continue your financial support for 
the needs of your parish while away from the parish. 
You can submit a request to have the funds transferred 
directly from your bank on a weekly, monthly or any 
time basis you choose. Enrollment forms are available 
by calling the parish office at 763.428.2828.  

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK 
 

Our thanks goes out to our advertiser of the week,  
Dare’s Funeral and Cremation Services of Elk River, who 
help make our bulletin possible at no extra cost to our 
parish. Please patronize the advertisers on our bulletin. 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
 

The parish office will be closed until Wednesday morn-
ing, December 26 for the Christmas Holiday. The parish 
staff wishes everyone a Joyful and Blessed Christmas 
Season! 

TAX TIMELY DONATIONS 
 

As the end of the calendar year approaches, many people 
are beginning to think about their taxes for the year. The 
IRS is very clear on what tax year contributions fall in. 
Any contribution that is in the office by December 31 is a 
donation for 2018. A donation mailed and postmarked 
with a date of December 31 or earlier is a 2018 donation. 
All donations postmarked after December 31 are 2019 
donations regardless of the date you put on the check. 
Donations received at the Anticipatory Mass on December 
31 will be considered 2018 donations. 

EARLY BULLETIN DEADLINES 
 

Because of the early publication deadline for the New 
Year’s holiday, all bulletin information for the January 6 
bulletin must be submitted to the parish office by     
9:00 a.m. this Thursday, December 27. Thank you for 
your cooperation. 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER  
 

It has been said that the greatest gift you can give your 
children is two parents very much in love, with each oth-
er. Polish up this gift and put a bow on it at a Worldwide 
Marriage Encounter Weekend. You deserve the best and 
your children need to see you reaching for it. The next 
weekend is February 8 - 10, 2019 in Buffalo. To register 
for a weekend, please visit: twincitieswwme.org or call 
612.978.3635.  

WE WELCOME IN BAPTISM 
 

Emma Rae Fursman 
daughter of Paul and Jacqueline Fursman 
baptized on Sunday, December 15, 2018 

 

We welcome our newest member in Baptism. We congratu-
late her parents and pray that she will grow in wisdom and 
grace before all. 

JANUARY 1 - HOLY 
DAY OF OBLIGATION  
 

Tuesday, January 1, is the Solemnity of the Blessed Vir-
gin Mary, the Holy Mother of God. It is a Holy Day of 
Obligation. St. John the Baptist will celebrate the Holy 
Day with an Anticipatory Mass on Monday, December 31 
at 5:00 p.m. and with a Mass on Tuesday, January 1 at 
9:00 a.m.  

 LOOKING  • • 

AHEAD 

SMALL PACKAGES, GREAT THINGS! 
 

The motto for Hershey’s Kisses used to be “Big things 
come in small packages!” That also could be a motto for 
Bethlehem, for Baby Jesus and, indeed, for us. It’s an 
important message to remember when we fear we’re too 
weak to fix the world’s problems, too small to fight the 
gigantic terror that threatens a loved one or too lacking 
in abilities we see in others. Perhaps we fear our gift of 
money is too little to make a difference, or the small 
amount of time we can volunteer isn’t even worth it.  
 

“But you, O Bethlehem of Ephrathah, who are one of the 
little clans of Judah,” God declares through the prophet 
Micah (5:2, NRSV), “from you shall come forth for me 
one who is to rule in Israel.” Bethlehem was a mere 
village. God’s ruler for Israel started as an infant. His 
birthplace was a small stable, not a palace or temple. But 
size isn’t everything. Big — that is, great — things can 
come in small packages. And thanks to the tiny baby who 
grew up to share immeasurably huge love with the world, 
be assured he’ll do great things through you, too.  


